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MINUTES
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FEBRUARY 25, 2019
The Board of Directors held its monthly meeting on Monday, 
February 25, 2019 at the U.S.
Bank in Encinitas, California. In attendance: Karen Fidel, Linda 
Melvin, Judy Salinsky, Sharon
Hoffman, Joyce Nash, Lynn Ely, Jeff Brosbe, Judianne Shan-
non, Carol Korfin, Linda Melemed
and Grace Swanson. Lily Pourat arrived at 10:30am.
Absent: Janet Scura, Jon Lovegren, PJ Puterbaugh, Sharon Ford 
and Lin Holzinger.
Karen Fidel took the minutes in Lin’s absence.
Minutes – Jeff Brosbe moved to accept the minutes as emailed 
after the last meeting. Karen
Fidel seconded; unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Linda Melemed gave a treasurer’s report. 
She advised that we had a
lower profit because the gallery was closed for several weeks in 
October and November due
to the water damage and repairs. Linda advised that she will be 
out of the country in March
and April. Reimbursement and sales checks will be sent the 
beginning of May. Linda Melvin
can write checks for items that can’t wait. A notice will be put in 
the Paint Rag and to Nora
Dewey for an E-blast to advise the delay.
Motion: Judianne Shannon made a motion to accept the report, 
Karen Fidel seconded;
unanimously approved.
Special Report – Cheryl DeLain attended the meeting to discuss 
a synopsis of the resolutions
discussed at the last meeting and policy changes to renters, not 
called licensees.
Note: Resolutions and motions are in a separate document that 
will be kept in the Minutes
Binder.
PR – Grace Swanson advised that we will have a triple booth at 
the Art Fest at the Botanic
Garden . Nine members will be showing their work there. We 
will be participating in Art
Nights in Encinitas. Dates will be April 6, June 1, August 3 and 
October 5. Carol Korfin will
arrange for extra staff on those nights. Marissa Wright to handle 
light refreshments. We will
also be at the Community Center displaying in their lighted 
cases. Load in is September 11;
load out is November 6. Inclusion will be open to all members. 
An E-blast and notice in the
Paint Rag are planned. First 30 items will be accepted by Grace. 
She also advised that the
Holiday Bazaar is November 14.
Judy Salinsky advised that she went to Art Night last Saturday 
from 6-8pm. She also went the
the Poway Center for the Arts to discuss having an art show 
there. She recommended that we
do not get involved with a show there. Judy discussed the televi-
sion software glitches

causing many errors. Pam Waldman and Judy were able to 
put up a Mothers Day digital slide
show. She would like to buy a new television, which she 
says will pay for itself with member
fees. She did a limited survey to see what our members 
thought of the slide show display.
She will do a more comprehensive survey to all members. 
Judy would like to purchase a new
Samsung for $360 plus installation at Best Buy. To be dis-
cussed further after survey complete.
Discussion was had about jewelry display under the televi-
sion should be higher.
Calendar – Carol Korfin suggested that we should send out 
a notice of important changes to
ByLaws to our membership. After discussion, it was agreed 
that Carol will send an E-blast of
notification.
Presidents notes – Linda Melvin advised that Janet Scura 
has resigned as co-Wall Chair and
Board member, and will continue as Chair until next Rota-
tion. Joyce Nash will do the whole
job.
Linda would like to send something to Cheryl DeLain for 
our gratitude for her help with the
ByLaws and other matters. It was agreed that she would 
send flowers to her this week.
Wall Chair – Joyce Nash advised who is coming off and on 
the wall. She would like a policy
regarding people who repeatedly decline coming onto the 
wall, even though they are on the
waiting list. The policy would be that after two years, the 
person must re-jury to be on the
waiting list again.
Floor Chair – Lily Pourat asked for clarification and asked 
for a written policy of guidelines for
items that may be shown in the display cases. It was de-
cided that a committee consisting of
Lily, Judianne and Carol will write a procedure and present 
to Board for approval.
Jobs – Jeff Brosbe discussed the art awards being given to 
Canyon Crest Academy, San
Dieguito Academy this week, and additional awards to be 
arranged for La Costa Academy,
Sunset, Carmel Valley, Oak Crest, Torrey Pines, Early War-
ren and Pacific Trails schools.
Monthly Show – Lynn Ely discussed upcoming shows.
Gallery Manager – Judianne Shannon discussed gallery 
committee minutes that have been/will
be sent to Board.
Fundraising – Sharon Hoffman gave a report on the status 
of the Mothers Day plans. Booklets
are in the process of being printed; bookmarks are a the 
gallery.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00pm.
Submitted by Karen Fidel, Acting Secretary
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San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
March 25, 2019
Call to Order: 10:03 am by Linda Melvin, President
In attendance were: Jeff Brosbe, Lynn Ely, Lin Holzinger, Sharon Hoffman, Carol 
Korfin,
Linda Melvin, Joyce Nash, Judy Salinsky, Janet Scura, Judianne Shannon, Grace
Swanson, Karen Fidel, Jon Lovegren, Lily Pourat
Absent were: Linda Melemed, Sharon Ford, PJ Puterbaugh, Marissa Wright
Approval of Minutes
Motion: Jeff Brosbe made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted by email after
the last board meeting. Karen Fidel seconded, and the minutes were unanimously
approved.
Secretary’s Report - Lin circulated Conflict of Interest forms for all BOD members to 
sign
in order to keep on record. All but 4 BOD members who were absent did so. She will
follow up before the next meeting.
Treasurers Report - No report today as Linda Melemed is visiting family in France.
Financials will be reviewed and approved at the April Meeting.
Membership Report – Karen Fidel had nothing to report.
Fundraising Report – Sharon Hoffman reported that the MDT/AIC meeting was 
hosted
once again by Virginia Holt and was well attended.
She also mentioned that the banner, which will hang at the intersection of Encinitas 
Blvd
and Hwy 101 is in the works, posters will be ordered shortly, and the numbered 
booklets
are at the printer.
Greeter training has been scheduled for early May and Greeter and Artist badges are
being created by Hao Aiken as well.
In addition, Carol Korfin, who is in charge of managing Greeters. said that all but four 
(4)
slots are filled at this time. Grace will put out a sign at the upcoming ArtFest at SDBG 
to
attract additional greeters.
Karen Fidel has offered to make daily calls to Gallery Staffers each morning to be 
sure
they are promoting MDT ticket sales at the Gallery.
Publicity Report – Grace also reported that SDAG has a triple booth at SDBG’s 
ArtFest
scheduled for April 13 & 14.
Judy Salinsky mentioned that she’s working on surveying the members about their
interest in advertising on the Gallery TV monitor. She also mentioned that she’ll be
posting information about a member each week on Facebook as a promotional tactic.
Publicity Report – Grace Swanson reported Constance Gibboney and Charlene 
Meeker
will be Featured Artists for April. Michael Chestnut has signed on for June. Dolores
Renner, who is in charge of the reception featured artists, will continue to look for a
second FA for June.
Also, Art Night (run by the City) is scheduled for April 6th and OTG will be included 
this
time. Carol Korfin, Calendar Chair, will be sure that we’re staffed appropriately. 
David
Rickert will be doing a demo as well.
Calendar Report – Carol Korfin reported that all is going smoothly at this time.
Wall Report – Janet Scura has decided to leave her position as Co-Wall Chair. The 
BOD
thanked her for her years of service in that role. Joyce Nash reported that she’ll handle
the post on her own from here on out.
Floor Report – Lily Pourat is preparing for the next rotation and mentioned that she
needed information about what to send to those exhibiting artists who are tardy with
payment. Carol Korfin and Linda Melvin will follow up with that information for her.
Jobs Report – Jeff Brosbe talked about the six schools that have received either $100
or $200 cash gifts from the Guild to give to their most promising art students. Three
more schools are scheduled for later this spring.
Monthly Show Report – Lynn Ely reported that tomorrow is Monthly Show rotation. 
It’s
titled “Less Is More” and will be juried by Susan Clark. She also reminded us that the
timing has changed to 3:30p — 5:30pm.
Lynn also talked about the upcoming Veteran Show and will be asking Peter Land-
ham,

who initiated this idea, to act as intermediary between her and the Vet 
Museum
leadership in order to determine how many of their members are serious 
about
participating. September 24th is the scheduled take-in for the October 
Featured Artist
reception that will feature veteran members of both organizations.
Gallery Manager Report – Judianne Shannon reported that she and Janet 
Scura
reviewed updated contracts and procedures with the Gallery Committee. 
Judianne
made a special note of thanks to Janet who took on the job of creating all 
the
documents…a huge undertaking. The BOD concurred.
Also, six members have confirmed their interest in doing demos at the 
Gallery, who
most likely will be those who have been juried in to the Gallery.
In addition, signage is being created for FA receptions encourage visitors 
to consume
the wine we provide inside the Gallery.
Finally, jurying in process has been moved to the second Friday every 
other month
starting with April, June, August, October.
Website Report – Jon Lovegren talked about renewing the process of add-
ing and
subtracting members to the site. Grace Swanson requested that promo-
tional banners
on the website be adjusted to fit on cell phone screens, as more than 50% 
of views are
done on phones rather than a computer screen or tablet. Jon said he would 
look into it
and contact Kathleen McGee, the web developer, if necessary.
Other Business:
Presenters: Kay Colvin and Danny Salzhandler of Pacific View Academy 
of Arts gave
the Board an update on their plans for the Pacific View site. They re-
quested (and the
BOD agreed) to include a quarterly update in the Paint Rag that Kay will 
supply to
Linda Melvin. In addition, Linda Melvin will arrange for a letter of sup-
port to be sent to
the City Council.
Linda Melvin mentioned that Cheryl DeLain was given flowers with our 
thanks for her
help with updating all the Guild’s legal documents. Linda also mentioned 
that Cheryl’s
attorney friend who helped gave his services pro bono. Carol Korfin will 
oversee
sending out an advisory email to all displaying members so that they are 
aware that
changes have been made.
Lin Holzinger passed out flyers and reported on the upcoming art camp 
that SDAG is
sponsoring. The Guild will receive $50 for each SDAG member who at-
tends camp.
$200 was generate last year. Four Guild members are participating in 2019 
as
instructors (Betsy Gilpin, organizer, Lin Holzinger, Intro to Encaustic 
Painting, Karen
Kruger, Alcohol Ink Painting and Lisa Curry, Chinese Brush Painting), so 
there is a hope
that the numbers will increase this year.
Hospitality Report – Marissa Wright was absent.
Newsletter Report – Sharon Ford was absent.
Meeting adjourned: Carol Korfin called for the meeting to be adjourned at 
11:40am.
Grace Swanson seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
Submitted by Lin Holzinger, Secretary















OFF TRACK GALLERY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 18TH @10:30 AM
LOCATION: US BANK
EL CAMINO REAL, ENCINITAS, CA., 92024

Committee Members present:  Co-Calendar Chair-Carol 
Korfin /  Lynn Ely –Monthly Show Chair
                                               Joyce Nash-Wall Chair & 
Judianne Shannon-Gallery Manager
Committee Members absent:  Floor Chair-Lily Pourat/
Sandy Health & Ellen Cramer-Co-Calendar Chair

GALLERY MANAGER-Judianne-present
    April Reception Overall 
    The April Reception had the usual terrific food by Chef 
Marissa Wright and her good working crew, headed up by 
Holly Wolfe, Hospitality Assistant.   The Featured Artists 
had excellent outside displays, in front of the gallery and 
there were many compliments from the public. We, also, 
had musicians supplied by Judy Salinsky and enjoyed the 
beautiful sounds.
    April Reception Attendance/ArtNight 
    There was a low attendance, at the April Reception. Two 
occurrences might have played a part 
in hindering the attendance.  The Train track poles malfunc-
tioned and cars could not get across 
the tracks to Hwy. 101 in Encinitas, for a period of time.  
The ArtNight event had been a success on Saturday, just 
one week before our reception and many came into our 
gallery, loving our art and food. It could be that most visitors 
would not want to be come back so soon, on the very next 
Saturday, when they had already seen the artwork, tasted 
the food & enjoyed the festivities of a larger event with  
many shops and staying open later into the evening and 
only just 1 week before.  
     OTG Reception/Possible Monthly Changes 
     Carol suggested maybe we should change our ‘every 
other’ Reception months to the opposite months of ArtNight.  
OTG Reception months could possibly change to March, 
May, July, September, November and a special reception 
in December.  Judianne was to check in with Grace before 
Monday’s Board meeting to verify if Art Night was going 
to follow their current ‘every other’ month schedule for the 
rest of this year. This information could help with clarity how 
SDAG should move forward with the OTG Receptions 
     FOOTNOTE: Grace contacted Judianne with the follow-
ing information: The future months of ArtNight 
                               are June 1st, August 4th and October 
5th which are the same months of OTG’s normal        
                               receptions. Grace does not think Art-
NIght will be in December because of Holiday Parade.  
     SDAG/OTG  New Forms with Language Corrections 
& Latest Updates
     The new, completed SDAG/OTG contract forms have 
been completed and put in place. New contracts for Wall, 
Floor & Monthly Show Chairs are in gallery and were sent 
to PJ for the Web, on March 28th.  After the Gallery Com-
mittee meeting a bit of a crack was discovered and Jon is 

on top of it with clarification identified by PJ. from Nepal, 
Jon will now have the new, completed forms on the Web 
this, Sunday evening, April 21st.
       FOOTNOTE: Contacted Carol and Grace: The SDAG 
By-laws, Resolutions & Membership             
                              Brochure Rack Card have been placed 
on the Web, this weekend. with good                          
                              information from Carol and Grace. 
    SDAG/OTG New Forms not yet completed : 
    Wall/Floor Procedures’ in process, waiting on final deci-
sions after Floor Guidelines meeting. 
     All Sales are Final’ document, in process and going 
through structural changes  
     Digital Slide Show Procedure for Participants form...
asked Judy Salinsky for status on this form. 
     FOOTNOTE: Judy answered back that we were to put 
the forms aside. Then she went on to explain her frustrating 
situation. Judy asked to tell the Board that she has decided 
she doesn’t want to do the slide show or the TV Screen.  
She stated she is having a difficult time with Pam.  She 
mentioned for me or Linda to ask the board if they would 
like to find someone else to do the job. She said that Grant 
is well educated on the project, but he works full-time. Judy 
even included a motion:” I, Judy Salinsky, move the motion 
that the TV be taken out of front window and turned off after 
the Mother’s day Tour.”In answering my forms question 
Judy went further than just not editing the Slide Show Form 
and, I believe, it should be Linda and/or Grace to take up 
the action regarding having or not-having Slide Show, as it 
will effect promotional ads for SDAG/OTG & membership 
artists.                                   1 of 3
DEMOS IN FRONT OF OTG
     Demos are in jeopardy with Lumberyard Shopping 
Center Management after requesting if a Demo artist could 
put temporary electrical cord outside the gallery to be able 
to use his computer to demo digital artwork.  The Demo 
Coordinators really wanted to try and have the artist be able 
to do his demo.   At the request to have the electrical cord, 
Linda asked Management and the Lumberyard Manage-
ment came back with not wanting us to do Demos at all.   
An unfortunate over reaction. Linda has been working very 
hard on behalf of the other normal demo artists and trying 
to get permission to continue on in the course of our regu-
lar demos.  Linda has the details and can communicate to 
Board. 
    On ArtNight because we had not yet heard from the 
Lumberyard Management, I allowed David Rickert to do his 
demo inside the gallery. The Demo Coordinators have been 
told to put the remaining scheduled Demo Artists on hold 
until we hear back from the Lumberyard.

MONTHLY SHOW-Lynn-present 
     Smaller Monthly Show Participation 
     The Monthly Shows have seen smaller attrdinators real-
ly wanted this for the artist endance in the last few months.  
Not sure why. 
It was suggested Judianne inquire with Karen to see if 
she could shed some light on the subject. Is it old or new 
memberships that have been down this year compared to 



other years  last year in particular. It was questioned if one 
reason could be less new members because new members  
are not yet juried-in, they  pretty much have to show their 
artwork in the Monthly Show and if new membership is 
down, this could make a big difference in the # of partici-
pants in each MS.
    FOOTNOTE: Karen Fidel, Membership Chair answered 
request of information regarding Membership.              
The only thing different for membership is that a little more 
than usual did not renew their  
Membership this year, despite numerous phone calls and 
e-mails from Karen personally to the ‘regulars’ in the mem-
bership.  Mostly it was from people who had ‘aged out’ or 
were inactive. Most notably was Terry Allen who typically 
was in the Monthly Show each month. 
“New membership typically slows down this time of year 
because people wait until June to  have the longest paid fis-
cal year. And this is not different from other years.

     Veteran’s Day Monthly Show    
Some plans were discussed for the Veteran’s Monthly 
Show later in the year.  Veteran’s Show Committee consists 
of Lynn, Judianne, Carol & Pete Lanham.  Pete has sent 
out a pre-form for Veteran’s to sign showing interest in be-
ing in SDAG’s Veteran Show. Veteran’s Committee will 
meet on Friday, April 26th @ 10 am;a fter approved items 
from April Board Meeting to finalize brainstorming details. 
This way Pete can be getting more information out to the 
Veterans.   
    Veteran’s Committee plans so far include: 
Veterans to have up to 3 free entries as guest artists, in-
cluding our Membership Veterans 
     2.   Will need to check in with Cheryl Ehlers regarding 
OTC Insurance
     3.    October show open to all SDAG members with 
usual fees and job responsibility
     4.    Veterans Monthly Show is scheduled temporarily for 
October with September 24th Take-in          
            date & Reception is on Saturday, October12th, from 
4-7 pm.  This may change depending on 
            any changes to OTG Reception months.  
     5.   Take-in will require two Hold Harmless forms, one for 
Veteran’s to sign for SDAG to retain    
and one for the Veteran to take home.
     6.   Small flags will be placed with wall tags for each 
Veteran that is a participant and nametags 
will be made for each participant in the October Show; ex-
cept that the Veteran precipitants will have a small US Flag 
sticker on their nametags.
     7.   Carol will be in charge of table décor along with Ma-
rissa’s food. To be Veteran’s theme, 
            such as ration cans without labels to hold flowers 
and ration meal packages...not completely 
           formed yet; but Veteran’s theme main idea. Carol will 
look into specifics.
     8.   See if Grace could design horizontal banner for Vet-
eran’s Show, to be placed in front of 
           Gallery, above door along with a red, white and blue 
sash........

     9.   Title:  October Monthly Show Featuring Veterans.  
Will contact Dolores to see if regular 
            Featured Artists have signed up for October. too 
and very welcome.                                       2 of 3
                                     
WALL CHAIR/JOYCE
Last minute departure of Wall Licensee-Artist
      Joyce will speak to Board in her time slot regarding 
committee discussion of Jorge Gaza issues 
with the hanging of his artwork filling his display space with 
only giclee’/prints on the gallery 
wall and the sides of his giclee’s not being completed in a 
professional manner; plus the complicated situations that 
took place when Jorge decided to discontinue displaying 
his artwork within a day or two after discussion.
    Joyce was able to add Steven Knowles with assistant 
Nancy Ireland and helped them to hang Steve’s artwork in 
Gaza’s display area.   
      
CALENDAR CHAIR/CAROL
All’s well with Calendar
     Co-Chairs got to work and found staffers for Gaza’s April 
staffing dates and Steve & Nancy will be trained in time to 
what was Gaza’s May staffing duties and now belong to 
Steve. We thank Steve & Nancy for quickly filling the empty 
wall space and doing all possible to get training and fill in 
staffing spots.
     Otherwise, all going well with Calendar Co-Chairs and 
no new news for committee at this time.

JURYING COORDINATOR/LILY-Absent
    Floor Rotation Assistant
    With Job’s Chair, Jeff’s assistance, Lily was able to get 
Kerry Byerly to be her new Floor Rotation Assistant/Jackie 
Bissell has stepped down gracefully from that position & will 
be getting a new job to be put in place this coming week, 
not yet finalized. Judianne & Jeff will follow thru.
    Need permanent OTG Jurors 
Lily needs permanent gallery jurors. Sharon Hoffman has 
volunteered to be one and Diane O’Connell has volun-
teered to be a regular substitute. Others who have vol-
unteered on a session by session basis are being asked 
if they would like to be a permanent juror. Once we have 
heard back from them, if not enough wish to be permanent 
jurors, we will get information to Jeff and have him place 
Wanted: Permanent OTG Jurors with job description. 
Floor Artwork Guidelines   
     At end of Board meeting Lily, via phone, Carol and Judi-
anne to set up meeting for Floor artwork guidelines regard-
ing: Shelves, Towers,  and Cubes. This, also, will enable 
the new Wall/Floor Procedures form to be completed in a 
speedier manner, as the guideline section is in need of be-
ing finalized. 
   
HAPPY EASTER  *  HAPPY PASSOVER *  HAPPY 
READING

Submitted by Judianne Shannon, Gallery Committee Chair
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Mother’s Day Weekend 2019 
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This is a self-guided, driving tour.
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937 So. Coast Hwy 101, # C103
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OPEN DAILY a Ten to Six
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Tickets: $30 
Purchase online OffTrackGallery.com,  
at the Off Track Gallery or at any featured home.  
Kids under 17, free if accompanied by an adult. A percentage of 
the net proceeds will be awarded to local college art students. 
San Dieguito Art Guild is a non-profit, 501(c)3 organization. 
This event helps support gallery operations and art education.  

This year’s homes, some featuring working artist studios, 
are within easy driving distance in the Encinitas and 

South Carlsbad area.  Guild artists will be positioned in the 
gardens, showing and selling ceramics, glass art, gourd art, 
fiber arts, fine art photography, jewelry plus much more.  
Free refreshments will be served at every stop. 
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This year’s homes, some  
featuring working artist  

studios, are within easy driving  
distance in the Encinitas  
and South Carlsbad area.   
Guild artists will be positioned 
in the gardens, showing and  
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served at every stop. 
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Kids under 17, free if accompanied by an adult.  
A percentage of the net proceeds will be awarded to local 
college art students. San Dieguito Art Guild is a non-profit, 
501(c)3 organization. This event helps support gallery  
operations and art education.  
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San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
April 22, 2019
Call to Order: 10:05 am by Linda Melvin, President
In attendance were: Jeff Brosbe, Lynn Ely, Lin Holzinger, Sharon Hoffman, 
Carol Korfin,
Linda Melvin, Joyce Nash, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson, Karen Fidel, 
Lily inda Melemed, Marissa Wright
Absent were: Sharon Ford, PJ Puterbaugh, Judy Salinsky, Jon Lovegren
Approval of Minutes
Motion: Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted by email 
after the last board meeting. Sharon Hoffman seconded, and the minutes were 
unanimously
approved.
Secretary’s Report - Lin circulated Conflict of Interest forms to Linda Melemed 
and Marissa Wright to sign in order to keep on record. Only PJ Puterbaugh still 
needs to
complete the form. All signed forms are kept on file in the office.
Treasurers Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial report orally, as she 
just returned from a trip abroad. She will make final adjustments to a printed 
version and send the financials to the BOD shortly.
Motion: Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s verbal report. Judi-
anne Shannon seconded, and the financials were unanimously approved.
Membership Report – Karen Fidel had nothing to report.
Fundraising Report – Sharon Hoffman reported MDT ticket sales to date. Also 
that Jon Lovegren gave her a PayPal access code so she could continue to moni-
tor sales.
Comp tickets have been distributed to Home Hosts, advertisers and the BOD. 
Sharon and her team are also in the process of distributing posters to local busi-
nesses. The large banner will be hung on 4/29, after the Encinitas Street fair is 
over.
Greeter training is scheduled for May 4 & 7 with Aleksandra O and Nora D 
helping. Suggestion made that next year the artist in charge of the greeter table 
at each home be invited to the Greeter training.
Publicity Report – The most recent Featured Artist reception was poorly at-
tended, but
according to Grace, other events that weekend were as well. Grace suggested 
that
June, August and October coincide with the City’s new Art Night events, sched-
uled for
the first Saturdays of those months. Judianne and Marissa said that acoustic 
guitar
musicians, Dene & the Blues Buddies, arranged by Judy Salinsky were enjoyed 
by all.
MDT ads on Facebook are doing well, Grace said, and that the Coast News is 
planning
to do a story about this year’s event, which is a first for them. Grace is also look-
ing into
Business Pinterest, as this might be a good way to promote OTG and MDT. She
requested that the BOD ask around to find someone who has some experience 
with the
app who might advise her.
Calendar Report – Carol Korfin had nothing to report.
Wall Report – Joyce Nash referred to the Gallery Committee minutes which 
details
issues with Jorge Garza’s departure from the Wall. A discussion ensued about 
what
percentage of wall space can be used by giclee prints vs original art. The conclu-
sion
was to keep with the current guidelines, roughly 50% for the time being, al-
though this is
not detailed in the agreement.
Also, Steve Knowles, a photographer, will take Garza’s spot. Nancy Ireland, a 
fellow
member, will be assisting Steve with hanging and working required jobs as he is
disabled.
Motion: Jeff made a motion to modify the existing contract to specify that no 
more than
50% wall space can be used for giclee prints. Judianne seconded and the motion 
was
unanimously approved.

Floor Report – Lily Pourat reported that she is working on finding permanent 
jurors that
are able to judge all mediums, rather than forming an ad hoc group each time. 
Also,
Kerry Byerly has signed on to be her Floor Rotation Assistant.
Jobs Report – Jeff Brosbe asked that all job supervisors review the latest 2 lists 
for
accuracy. Jeff and Linda Melvin also reviewed those schools who have elected a
student artist to receive a cash gift from the Guild. A couple of schools are opt-
ing to
wait until end of term and may include the presentation during graduation 
ceremonies.
Monthly Show Report – Lynn Ely reported that her committee is working on the
Veteran’s Monthly Show in October, which is prior to Veteran’s Day in Novem-
ber. Also,
updated MS forms have been sent out to members.
There was also a discussion about how some of our members are ‘aging out’ and 
there
is a need to attract younger artists. Grace is looking into other social media that 
targets
our key demographics, which she believes are empty-nesters in their late 40s/
early 50s.
Grace also suggested that the BOD consider a monthly show special where 
members
can show three pieces for the price of two. There was also a discussion about 
changing
the take-in hours to earlier in the day, but nothing was decided upon at this time.
Gallery Manager Report – Judianne Shannon referred to her committee report 
on
several topics including that Judy Salinsky won’t be working on updating the 
gallery
monitor, which is more technically difficult than anticipated. Grace offered to 
speak with
member Grant Bathke, who is known to be a techie. Once that happens, Grace 
will
recommend next steps.
Website Report – Both Jon Lovegren and PJ Puterbaugh were absent.
Hospitality Report – Marissa Wright had nothing to report. From her perspective 
the last
FA reception went well and she had enough staffers to help her.
Newsletter Report – Sharon Ford was absent. Also, Sharon has decided to step 
down
from this position. Linda Melvin will be asking her to continue through her 
term, which
ends with the August newsletter.
Other Business: Long time member, EllaBlanche Salmi is moving to North 
Carolina to
be with her daughter. She will continue to be a Floor renter until her pieces have 
been
sold and will pay the fee to have another staffer fill in for her shifts. The issue of 
who
will manage her rotations was discussed. Either Linda Melvin will speak further 
to her.
Linda Melemed volunteered to be board member required on Nominating Com-
mittee.
Holly Wolfe will be one of the 2 required general members . Linda will find 
another
general member. As per bylaws, parliamentarian will call first meeting of that 3 
member
committee when it is filled and then committee chooses chairman among them 
and the
3 member committee works on filling the positions.
Meeting adjourned: Linda Melemed called for the meeting to be adjourned at 
11:50am.
Grace Swanson seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
Submitted by Lin Holzinger, Secretary
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SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD
MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MAY 20, 2019
The Board of Directors held its monthly meeting on 
Monday, May 20, 2019 at US Bank in Encinitas.
In attendance were Sharon Hoffman, Carol Korfin, 
Linda Melvin, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson, 
Karen Fidel, Lily Pourat, Linda Melemed, Judy Salin-
sky and Jon Lovegren.
Absent were Jeff Brosbe, Lynn Ely, Lin Holzinger, 
Joyce Nash, Marissa Wright and PJ Puterbaugh.
Linda Melvin called the meeting to order at 10:10am.  
She announced that due to an accident, Lin Holzinger 
will be unable to finish the fiscal year as Secretary.  
Karen Fidel will be Acting Secretary until a new Sec-
retary is voted in.  Sharon Hoffman has taken over 
as Newsletter Editor.  Sharon Ford has resigned the 
position.
Minutes – Karen moved to approve the April 22, 2019 
minutes as emailed to the board via email with correc-
tions from Lin Holzinger, seconded by Linda Melvin, 
unanimously approved. Copy attached.
Treasurers Report – Linda Melemed gave a summary 
of the financials she previously emailed to the board.  
Copy attached.  Carol made a motion to accept the 
financial report, seconded by Judianne, unanimously 
approved.
Membership – Karen told the Board that the Member-
ship Renewal campaign will begin in a few months.  It 
was agreed that we would not raise dues for the next 
fiscal year.  Karen asked for clarification of how to 
handle Off Track Gift Certificates if the customer has 
change coming – cash or a new Certificate for the 
balance.  Linda Melemed recommended, and it was 
agreed, that a new Gift Certificate be issued for the 
balance.
Fund Raising – Sharon gave a brief report about the 
Mothers Day Tour.  We sold 975 tickets, similar to prior 
years’ sales, even with the threat of rain this year.  
Final accounting will be submitted by Treasurer.  Ap-
proximately $21,000 profit.  The Plumleigh house had 
the most visitors at 1013 people, and the least was 
807 visitors.  Houses further out in Carlsbad had the 
least visitors.  The Raffle winner was Nancy Walker.  
Karen’s interim Income and Expense Report does not 
yet reflect all expenses, but is attached for reference.  
Sharon commented that we need better greeter train-
ing and as well as better training for the staff at the 
gallery selling tickets.
PR – Grace advised that Michael Chesnut is the only 
featured artist at the reception/art tour on June 1.  The 
next reception/art tours are the first Saturday in June, 
August and October, and November 23.

	 Judy advised that the TV monitor is not work-
ing properly and would like to take it down.  The Board 
agreed.  Judianne would like to raise the jewelry 
shelves that are under the monitor.
	 Judy is looking into advanced marketing work-
shops/classes for social media such as Facebook and 
Instagram.  Grace made a motion that we pay for any 
classes that Judy takes, seconded by Sharon Hoff-
man, unanimously approved.
Floor Chair – Lily advised that Dave Ombrella is leav-
ing.  One cube is empty and 4 people are renting extra 
space in that cube at the next rotation.  Bruce Stewart 
wants to rent a cube for small images. After discus-
sion, it was agreed that he cannot rent floor space for 
wall art.  He would have to jury in for 3D items and 
then could put in up to five other small  pieces not to 
cover more than 20% of cube space. Carol made a 
motion to approve that the Floor Licensee-Artists must 
display the majority of their main 3D or jewelry juried-
in media in their floor display spaces.  This specifically 
involves the 3D cubes along with the jewelry towers 
and jewelry shelves.  Each artist in these floor display 
areas may have up to five additional pieces of other 
juried-in mediums, but are not to cover more than 20% 
of their display space.  Karen seconded, unanimously 
approved.
	 Grace suggested that we use some of the 
Monthly Show space for special shows as needed, 
such as for students and veterans.
Gallery Chair – Judianne emailed the Gallery Com-
mittee Report to the Board, attached.  She discussed 
the highlights of that report.  Discussion was had about 
when the gallery was closed for repairs and if we could 
get compensation for the $7,000 in lost sales.  Linda 
Melvin will discuss with property management.
Newsletter – Sharon would like to reinstate listing 
paid sitters in the newsletter and also an article about 
Monthly Show take-in requirements and a reference to 
the website.
Old Business -  Jon emailed the board his proposed 
changes to the By-Laws and Individual Citations of 
Relevant California Code Sections, attached.  He gave 
a summary of these reports.  Carol emailed the Legal 
Committee response and read it to the Board, copy 
attached.  Linda Melvin requested that we table fur-
ther discussion until all of the Legal Committee can be 
present.
Adjournment – Karen moved to adjourn the meeting 
at 12:20pm, seconded by Judianne, unanimously ap-
proved.
Submitted by Karen Fidel
Acting Secretary
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MINUTES (2nd draft)
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETING
SAN DIEGUITO ART GUILD

JUNE 24, 2019
The Board of Directors held its month-
ly meeting at U.S. Bank in Encinitas 
on June 24, 2019.  In attendance were 
Linda Melvin, Karen Fidel, Judianne 
Shannon, Linda Melemed, Sharon 
Hoffman, Grace Swanson, Jeff Brosbe 
and Jon Lovegren.  Judy Salinsky, 
Lynn Ely and Marissa Wright arrived 
at 10:12 after the meeting was called 
to order and after the first motion to 
accept the minutes.   Lily Pourat ar-
rived at 10:30am.  Absent  were Joyce 
Nash, Carol Korfin and PJ Puter-
baugh.
Approval of Minutes:  Linda Me-
lemed made a motion to accept the 
minutes as emailed by Karen to the 
board after the last meeting.  Judianne 
seconded.  Unanimously approved 
by the members in attendance at the 
time.
Treasurer’s Report: Linda Melemed 
emailed financial statements to the 
board.  She said that of particular 
concern was that year to date profit 
this year was $1730 vs prior year for 
the same period was $26,322, about 
$25,000 less profit so far this fiscal 
year.  This is due to higher gallery rent 
and other expenses and lower artist 
sales.  Also, the gallery was closed for 
two weeks for repairs resulting is lost 
sales of about $7000.   Linda Melvin 
said she would contact the property 
manager to see if we can get some 
kind of compensation or reduction in 
rent.
	 Linda Melemed also report-
ed final Mothers Day income was 
$31,036, Expenses were $11,619, for 
a net total income of $19,417.  $1400 
that had already been given to middle 
and high school students in scholar-
ships will be paid from Mothers Day 
income in addition to the $1500 to be 
awarded at the August reception to the 
MiraCosta students bring the total to 
$29.00
	 Karen made a motion to accept 
the treasurers report, Jeff seconded 
the motion, unanimously approved.
Nominating Committee:  Linda Me-
lemed announced the following people 
will run for open Board positions:  

Gallery Manager – Terry Os-
hrin

Wall Chair – Hao Aiken and 
Holly Wolfe to share position

Secretary and Parliamentar-
ian – Nancy Atherton West 
and Janet Weinstein will share 
position.  Deborah Buffington 
may also run for the position.

Fundraising and Newsletter – Sha-
ron Hoffman said she will take over 
doing the Monthly Show spreadsheet 
to track artist participation to be sure 
jurying artists have met the three show 
requirement.  Judianne will contact 
Diann Abadie about the change, and 
Jeff will find Diann a new job.  

Jon Lovegren  advised that he 
has an Avery Wizard program that he 
can put on our computer in the back 
room to make labels.
PR – Grace said she needs a full wall 
for student art for the month of August.  
Jeff volunteered his wall space for 
the month.  He and Grace will work 
out the details.  Jeff will only pay for 
one month hanging fee.  Grace was 
advised by Marissa that we will need 
more wine by the next reception.   
	 Judy is working on getting 
members to work on social media.
Floor Manager:  Lily advised that El-
lablanche’s cube will be empty by the 
end of the month, leaving two whole 
unrented sets of cubes.  Harvey Korfin 
expressed interest in renting a whole 
set of cubes.  Lily will follow up with 
him.  For the other empty set of cubes, 
Lily will rent each shelf in the cube 
individually for $46 each.  All items in 
the cubes must be juried in first.
	 Lily said that Bobbi Hirschkoff 
has again asked to put her garden 
stakes in a special stand in the gallery.  
The board said they have already 
denied this request and the answer is 
still no.
Jobs Chair:  Jeff discussed student 
certificates for scholarships.  Linda 
Melvin advised that she does not 
want to give out certificates next year.  
Jeff advised that scholarship process 
needs to start earlier in the school 
year.
	 Grace said that the six pre-
sentations should be a different job, 
perhaps by Laura Lowenstein.  Linda 
Melemed suggested giving the money 
next year to a different organization 

that handles donations so we wouldn’t 
have to make the presentations our-
selves.
	 Action Item – To be discussed 
at the next board meeting
	 Jeff talked about and clari-
fied the “No Show” form that he will 
be sending out to several people and 
will send copies to the wall and floor 
chairs.
Monthly Show:  Lynn advised that 
she found that the themes she has 
been setting for each monthly show 
have been too restrictive for the mem-
bers, so she will no longer be doing 
themed shows.  She will ask the art-
ists instead to bring in their best work.
Website:  Jon advised he is organiz-
ing web responsibilities.  
Old business:  Jon has concerns 
about by-law rule for removing a board 
member.  Linda Melvin commented 
that as previously advised, this matter 
will wait until the rest of the committee 
can be at the Board meeting in July.
	 Action item – to be discussed 
at the next board meeting.
New Business: Linda Melvin said that 
TERi is asking for a monetary dona-
tion.  Linda  Melemed suggested that 
we wait until next year.
	 Chasing Coral – Cheryl Ehlers 
is in charge of putting on an event 
at the Community Center on July 6.  
Linda Melvin will get further details.  
If this is a viable event for the guild, 
Karen volunteered to coordinate.
There being no further business, 
Karen made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 12:10pm, Judy Salinsky 
seconded, unanimously approved.
Submitted by Karen Fidel, Acting 
Secretary
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San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
July 22, 2019

Call to Order:  10:05 am by Linda Melvin, President  
In attendance were: Lynn Ely, Lin Holzinger, Sharon Hoffman, Carol 
Korfin, Linda Melvin, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson, Karen Fidel, 
Lily Pourat, Linda Melemed, Marissa Wright, Cheryl DeLain
NOTE:  Jeff Brosbe has temporarily taken leave from the Board due to 
illness.  Cheryl DeLain has taken over his duties for the time being.
Absent were: Jon Lovegren, Jeff Brosbe, Joyce Nash
Approval of Minutes 
Motion:  Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted 
by email after the last board meeting.  Lily Pourat seconded, and the 
minutes were unanimously approved.
Secretary’s Report - Lin Holzinger has resumed her duties after a 
2-month hiatus due to an injury.
Treasurers Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial report.  She 
requested everyone delay spending on non-essential items until the start 
of the new fiscal year in order to limit this year’s losses.  
Highlights included that sales are down $4500 from the year before, 
MDay results were $5000 down from the year before and a few unex-
pected and one time expenses were generated, such as $2000 to be part 
of the Historical Society’s book project.  These issues generated a dis-
cussion among members as to the importance of creating a budget for 
the upcoming fiscal year.  Linda mentioned that she has 6 years of year 
over year comparisons to ascertain averages for each category.  Linda 
emphasized that each Chair needs to reinforce the need for their ap-
proval before committee members purchase items and that reimburse-
ment requests should be signed by the Chairs before being submitted to 
the Treasurer for payment.
Grace Swanson stated that reducing expenses was vital but we need to 
also look toward generating additional income in order to improve the 
overall financial picture.  Grace mentioned a need to find someone to 
Chair a committee to generate off-site shows which can be a money 
maker for the Guild.  The Jobs Chair will add that to the jobs list.
Motion:  Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s verbal 
report.  Judianne Shannon seconded, and the financials were unani-
mously approved.
Membership Report – Karen Fidel had nothing to report at this time al-
though an updated membership list was sent to the BOD this past week.
Publicity Report –  Grace talked about how important it is for our mar-
keting efforts and the Gallery itself to strive to be relevant for ‘today’ in 
order to appeal to a younger demographic. Grace reminded the Board 
that most of us are sixty-plus years of age and may not be as current as 
we consider ourselves to be.  We don’t want to appear to be “dated.”  
On that note, Judy Salinsky gave an extensive presentation on the 
increasing importance of social media in the Gallery’s marketing mix, 
especially the need for a vital Instagram program, which has increased 
in popularity.  Recently, Judy worked with a few members who are 
very social media savvy and are willing to help us update our image 
both online and in the Gallery.  She told us that in today’s world, our 
website should be under the umbrella of social media.
Judy’s presentation generated a lengthy discussion about what should 
take precedence with regard to board positions, since the group would 
vote to approve next year’s slate at the end of today’s meeting. 
It was then determined that for the foreseeable future, Social Media 
will require a concerted, ongoing effort and so social media should be 
elevated to a seat on the Board and website duties (which currently 
consists of posting and updating) would be a job under that Chair. 

Motion:  Judy Salinsky made a motion to revise the Board Chair 
positions with Social Media Chair taking the place of Website Chair.  
Cheryl DeLain seconded the motion.  Judianne Shannon abstained 
from the vote and the motion was approved.
Calendar Report – Carol Korfin reported that a few renters decided to 
stop exhibiting at the gallery earlier than scheduled which can chal-
lenge gallery staffing.  It was decided that a more detailed discussion of 
the 60-day rule for renters would be reviewed at the next Gallery Com-
mittee meeting with the results presented at the August BOD meeting.
Wall Report – No report as Joyce Nash was absent due to car trouble.  
Floor Report – Lily Pourat discussed shared cubicles due to open 
spaces.  The Gallery Committee minutes (attached) include details of 
some changes made regarding 3D art and the cubicles.
Jobs Report – Cheryl deLain will be filling in for Jeff Brosbe who is 
dealing with health issues.  She will update the jobs list and send out to 
the Board shortly.
Monthly Show Report – Lynn Ely announced take-in is tomorrow.  
This month’s juror is Julie Weaverling and Cheryl Tall will be the juror 
in August.  Based on feedback from her monthly show participants, 
Lynn has decided not to suggest themes for the time being as they are 
sometimes considered to be restrictive although she does encourage 
lots of color!  
Lynn and Judianne talked about the upcoming monthly show will 
honor Veterans in the fall and that there will be no entry fee to either 
member or non-member participants.  However, Judianne will send an 
email to those who have signed up reinforcing the rule that the Gallery  
will take its 15% on sales as usual.
Gallery Manager Report – Judianne Shannon referred to her committee 
report (attached) on several topics.  There was some brief discussion 
about demos which have been discontinued due to lack of appropriate 
space in the Gallery and lack of permission from center’s management 
to have them outside the Gallery.
Website Report – Jon Lovegren was absent.
Hospitality Report – Marissa Wright had nothing to report but did ask 
for help in determining her budget for next year. Discussion ensued.
Newsletter Report – Sharon Hoffman had nothing to report at this time.
Other Business: 
Nominations 
Linda Melemed, Nominating Committee Chair, presented the names of 
next year’s slate of officers, including Judy Salinsky as Social Media 
Chair instead of the discontinued Website Chair.
Motion:  Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the slate as presented by 
Linda.  Carol Korfin seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 
unanimously.
Legal Committee Presentation and Resolution
Cheryl DeLain read the above document to the Board for consideration 
prior to making a motion.  The resolution assures that SDAG is in com-
pliance with California law having been fully reviewed by attorney, 
Darryl Solberg, a nonprofit specialist.  Cheryl DeLain will retain all 
pertinent correspondence relating to the resolution.
Motion:  Karen Fidel made a motion to accept the resolution as pre-
sented.  Judy Salinsky seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 
unanimously.
Note:  The next BOD meeting will be a short business meeting and 
pot luck luncheon(outgoing and incoming members of the  BOD are 
invited) and will be hosted by Carol and Harvey Korfin at their home.  
Meeting adjourned:  Linda Melemed called for the meeting to be 
adjourned at 12:30 pm.  Grace Swanson seconded and the motion was 
unanimously approved.

Submitted by Lin Holzinger, Secretary
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(Revised by Nancy West 9/23/19 to reflect change in the President’s notes - 
*Cheryl DeLain’s name is replaced by
Laura Lowenstein as representative at the City Culture Committee meet-
ings)
San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
Carol Korfin’s Home, Carmel Valley
August 26, 2019
Call to Order: 10:10 am by Linda Melvin, President
In attendance were: Lynn Ely, Lin Holzinger, Sharon Hoffman, Carol Kor-
fin, Linda
Melvin, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson, Karen Fidel, Lily Pourat, Linda 
Melemed,
Marissa Wright, Cheryl DeLain, Joyce Nash
NOTES:
1. Jeff Brosbe is still on leave from the Board due to illness. Cheryl DeLain 
is still filling
in for Jeff who expects to return in November.
2. Incoming BOD members in attendance were: Terry Oshrin, Nancy West, 
Debi
Buffington, Janet Weinstein
Absent were: Jon Lovegren, Jeff Brosbe, Judy Salinsky
President’s Notes - Linda began the meeting by mentioning the City’s next 
Dia de los
Muertos event will cost the Guild $250 to participate. A brief discussion 
followed and it
was decided that we would not participate. Linda will inform Laura Lowen-
stein* who
acts as our representative at City Cultural Committee meetings.
Secretary’s Report - Lin made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted 
by email
after the last board meeting.
Motion: Carol Korfin made a motion to accept them and Linda Melemed 
seconded, and
the minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurers Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial report which 
were
previously emailed to BOD members. Linda reported that she transferred 
$100K from
checking into another interest bearing account with a 2% return.
Motion: Judianne Shannon made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s verbal 
report.
Cheryl DeLain seconded, and the financials were unanimously approved.
Fundraising Report - Sharon Hoffman recapped the August reception spe-
cifically details
about the Guild’s presentation of $500 cash gifts to three promising young 
artists who
attend MiraCosta College. The gifts came from proceeds from the 2019 
Mother’s Day
Art, Garden & Studio Tour.
Publicity Report – Grace mentioned the Jeff Brosbe, Dave Rickert as well 
as veterans
from the Veteran Museum in Balboa Park have signed up for the October 
5th Featured
Artists reception meant to honor Veterans.
Wall Report – Joyce Nash mentioned that Carey Byerly will rotate off the 
wall. She also
talked about Bruce Stewart coming off the wall as well and that he may be 
moving away
after selling his home. Much discussion ensued as Bruce is a long time, 
revered
member and past Guild president.
Motion: Carol Korfin motioned that the Guild return his wall deposit as he 
has given
sufficient notice and that we include a letter of thanks for his service over 
the years.
Judianne seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
There was also a discussion about setting a minimum price for paintings 

sold in the
gallery, which was suggested by one of the wall renters. The feeling was 
overall that
Guild artists range in expertise and most often price their pieces accord-
ingly. No action
is to be taken at this point in time.
Floor Report – Lily Pourat provided an update available cubicles for 3D art 
that has
been juried in. The Gallery Committee minutes (attached) include more 
detailed
information on the subject.
Jobs Report – Cheryl DeLain reported that there are more open jobs than 
she has
members to fill but continues to work on recruiting.
Calendar Report – Carol Korfin reported that a few renters decided to stop 
exhibiting at
the gallery earlier than scheduled which can challenge gallery staffing. It 
was decided
that a more detailed discussion of the 60-day rule for renters would be 
reviewed at the
next Gallery Committee meeting with the results presented at the August 
BOD meeting.
Monthly Show Report – Lynn Ely announced take-in is tomorrow. Lynn 
took a few
minutes to explain her committee’s process for hanging the show. Appar-
ently, there
was a complaint from a new member who was not able to enter all the 
pieces she
wanted in the show due to lack of space.
Membership Report – Karen Fidel had nothing to report at this time.
Gallery Manager Report – Judianne Shannon referred to her committee 
report
(attached) on several topics. She did emphasize that the recently repaired 
gallery
flooring will be re-repaired shortly because the original job was faulty. Also 
of special
note is that Dave Ombrello has built a riser for the front shelving unit. She 
also
mentioned that Janet Scura has produced a 3rd staffing manual which covers 
a
multitude of scenarios. Linda Melemed mentioned that AT&T has increased 
our wifi
speed and repaired the two phone lines in the gallery recently.
Website Report – No report as Jon Lovegren and Judy Salinsky were absent. 
However,
Carol Korfin has agreed to coordinate with the website committee to assure 
that needed
changes to the site are completed and on a timely basis.
Hospitality Report – Marissa Wright had nothing to report.
Newsletter Report – Sharon Hoffman said that she wanted to run an article 
about our
tribute to the Featured Artists Veterans in the September and October news-
letters.
Grace will forward that info to Sharon by tomorrow. The newsletter is 
generally released
on the first of each month.
Other Business: None at this time.
Meeting adjourned: Linda Melemed called for the meeting to be adjourned 
at 11:40 pm.
Janet Weinstein seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
Submitted by Lin Holzinger, Secretary
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By Steve Puterski
VISTA — In a conten-

tious and often raucous 
room, the Vista Unified 
School District Board of 
Education approved a proj-
ect labor agreement 4-1 
during its Sept. 12 meet-
ing.

The four in favor — 
trustees Cipriano Vargas, 
Martha Alvarado, Deb-
bie Morton and president 
Rosemary Smithfield — 
said those opposing the 
PLA did not present a 
strong enough case to war-
rant a no vote. The PLA, 
meanwhile, will be nego-
tiated between district 
representatives; Vargas, 
who works as a political 
organizer for the Service 
Employees International 
Union; Superintendent Dr. 
Linda Kimble; and the San 
Diego County Building and 
Construction Trades Coun-
cil.

The PLA will be im-
posed on a portion of the 
$247 million school bond, 
known as Measure LL, and 
which has already broken 
ground on numerous proj-
ects for phase one. There 
are five phases and since 
no proposal, or staff re-
port, was presented at the 
meeting, it is unclear when 

the PLA, which will only 
allow union contractors to 
bid on projects, will begin, 
according to district offi-
cials.

“The city of Vista has 
one of the highest pover-
ty rates in North County,” 
Vargas said. “When I see 
a project labor agreement, 
I see it as an investment 
back into the community. 
What I see we can we do 
is make sure the bond that 
we passed, people from our 
community benefit from 
that.” 

The meeting was the 
fourth time the board 
heard the matter, although 
it is not clear how the PLA 
was introduced in the 
first place. Regardless, 
the Sept. 12 meeting was 
packed as dozens of union 
works filled seats to cham-
pion PLAs, while a small-
er gathering of non-union 
workers opposed.

As during the Aug. 
15 meeting, both sides re-
peated many of the same 
claims to bolster their po-
sition. Union workers and 
representatives said PLAs 
source local jobs, boost lo-
cal economies, have a high-
ly skilled workforce and 
provide a prevailing wage 
and benefits.

“The thing I have diffi-
culty with is I keep hearing 
that it’s going to cost more 
money, but when I ask for 
the facts, I’m never giv-
en the facts,” Smithfield 
said. “When I go to talk to 
different school districts, 
hospitals, cities that have 
used a PLA, and I say can 
you show me the facts, they 
pull out their paperwork.”

During the Sept. 12 
meeting, those in support 
of the PLA also pointed to 
a San Diego Unified School 
District survey about its 
PLA and the benefits. Var-
gas said it showed no in-
crease in costs and hired 
impoverished workers.

Opponents, howev-
er, railed against PLAs 
as they say they box out 

competition and siphon 
away funds from bonds to 
pay union consultants and 
operations, thus reducing 
the amount of money ac-
tually approved for school 
infrastructure improve-
ments. Many speakers said 
the PLA could reduce the 
amount of money by mil-
lions forcing the trustees 
to cut numerous projects.

“This conversation 
should’ve occurred in Sep-
tember 2018,” said trustee 
Rich Alderson, a former 
teacher and in the union. 
“We had the community 
who did not realize that 
this might be a consider-
ation. Based on the replies 
I’ve had, a significant num-
ber of them would not have 
voted for this.”

VUSD board 
approves project 
labor agreement

Members of the San Dieguito Art Guild’s Board of Directors, from left, Lin Holzinger, Karen Fidel, Grace Swanson, Lynn Ely 
and Debi Buffington, will share pottery, paintings, glass, encaustic, gourds, wood, and fiber at “Many Hands, One Heart” at 
the Encinitas Community Center, 1140 Oakcrest Park Drive, which runs until Nov. 5. An Art Night reception will be held from 
6 to 9 p.m. Oct. 5. Not pictured are Carol Korfin and Ellen Cramer. Courtesy photo

ART GUILD STARS



San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
September 23, 2019
Call to Order: 10:05 am by Karen Fidel, standing in for Linda Melvin, President
IN ATTENDANCE: Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Julie Harris, Sharon Hoffman, 
Carol Korfin,
Linda Melemed, Terry Oshrin, Lily Pourat, Judy Salinsky, Grace Swanson, 
Janet
Weinstein, Nancy West.
ABSENT: Jeff Brosbe (temporary medical leave), Deborah Buffington, Ellen 
Cramer,
Sandy Heath, Linda Melvin, Marissa Wright, Cheryl DeLain (acting for Jeff 
Brosbe).
President’s Notes - (Karen Fidel acting) Karen called on Lynn Ely for her an-
nouncement
in advance of the stated agenda. Lynn Ely has decided to step down as Monthly 
Show
Chair after 10 years of wonderful service (many thanks and congratulations!!)
Secretary’s Report - Nancy noted a correction to the August meeting notes from 
Linda
Melvin. In the President’s notes from last month, the reference to to Cheryl 
DeLain
should be replaced with Laura Lowenstein as City Culture Committee represen-
tative.
Motion: Karen Fidel moved to accept the minutes as revised; Janet Weinstein
seconded; minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurers Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial report summary. The 
full
financials were previously emailed to BOD members. She noted that at fiscal 
year end
we had total cash on hand of $150,812. Sales for year ending in August were
$103,595, up from the prior year’s sales of $98,121. Net loss Year to Date is 
($3,230)
down from the prior year profit of $13,835.
Motion: Carol Korfin moved to accept the Treasurer’s report and Janet Wein-
stein
seconded. The Treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.
Fundraising Report - Sharon Hoffman offered that she had nothing current to 
report.
Publicity Report – Grace Swanson reported that all publicity for the October 5th
reception is complete and “pulling well”. Judy Salinsky proposed that the gal-
lery invest
$410 three times a year with KPBS which presents a month long segment 
(Visual Arts
Briefing) in the local area via TV, web, and radio to get daily advertising for our 
gallery
and our current events. The board discussed the opportunity (details of the 
program,
calendar dates, appropriate budget to use - general or by event, anticipated 
return on
investment and measurement of same, etc.)
Motion: Carol Korfin moved that we table the KPBS investment motion for the 
purpose
of gathering more information. Karen Fidel seconded and the vote was unani-
mous.
Publicity Report, cont’d. - Judy Salinsky stated that many edits and fine tuning 
would be
beneficial to our website. Judy briefly summarized the improvements suggested 
in an
email (with attachment) she had sent previously to the BOD on this matter. 
Janet
Weinstein raised a point of order as Parliamentarian asking if this was an ap-
propriate
BOD matter or a matter for committee. It was agreed that as the Web Commit-
tee is
under Judy that it would take the suggestions under consideration and present a
proposal to the Board at a later date.
Calendar Report – Carol Korfin reported that generally staffing is working well 
with no
“no shows” but added that procedures have become complicated and small 
things are

falling through the cracks on occasion. It was mentioned that for two years the 
Board
has discussed doing a “retraining” for the staffers. LInda Melemed stated that 
some
issues still arise with identifying sales from the receipts filed in order to process 
payment
to members. Janet Weinstein offered a point of order asking that the problem 
solving
be taken back to the Gallery Committee for proposals to be brought back to the 
Board
and this was agreed upon.
Wall Report – Julie Harris shared this report from Deborah Buffington: Bruce 
Stewart’s
full wall will be taken by David Rickert. His 1/2 wall will be taken by Linda 
Melvin.
Jackie Skay gave her notice on July 23 so will receive her $50 deposit back. The 
next
person on the waiting list was Andria Sullivan who juried in April. However 
after she
accepted the 1/2 wall said she would be out of town for 6 weeks so couldn’t go 
on the
wall until November rotation. So Jackie’s spot goes to Elizabeth (Betsy) Gillian 
a
watercolorist who juried in June. When Kerry Byerly does off the wall in No-
vember, her
1/2 wall above Charlene Meeker will go to Andria Sullivan.
Discussion about wall changes included protocol for communicating wall 
changes to
appropriate parties (calendar chair, website, etc.) and timing. The Board dis-
cussed the
problem of wall renter’s non-payment by the Tuesday before rotation occurs.
Floor Report - Lily Pourat reported on open floor spaces. Judy Salinsky stated 
that she
would notify the North County Sculpture Society about our available display 
spaces.
The Board discussed that the three times monthly show requirement to jury in 
would
need to be waived, but this has been approved before. Judy Salinsky took details 
from
Lily Pourat to share with the North County Sculpture Society.
Lily Pourat highlighted the need for more jurors, especially for jewelry. The 
Board
discussed offering education for potential jurors from our membership; Judy 
Salinsky
offered to share her expertise of teaching college level art critique to train 
members who
volunteer via either a “Show and Tell” or a separate event. The intent would be 
to
create a larger pool of jurors.
Motion - Lily Pourat moved to create a letter [email] to all members offering a 
gathering
where members would bring a few pieces of art and Judy Salinsky would teach 
the
methodology of proper critique. Judy Salinsky seconded the motion. Motion 
passed.
Gallery Manager Report – Terri Oshrin submitted the Gallery Committee min-
utes as
previously emailed to all Board members.
Newsletter Report – Sharon Hoffman reported that the newsletter for October is 
almost
complete. Focus is on the Monthly Show featuring our Veterans. Next newslet-
ter will
also feature pictures of the veterans with their art. Sharon reminded members to 
send
her news of our awards, sales, etc.
Motion - motion to adjourn by Janet Weinstein. Second by Nancy West. Unani-
mous
approval. Meeting adjourned 11:29 am.
Submitted by Nancy Atherton West, Secretary
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San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
October 28, 2019
Call to order: 10:06 by Linda Melvin, President.
IN ATTENDANCE: Deborah Buffington, Karen Fidel, Sharon Hoffman, 
Carol Korfin, Linda
Melemed, Linda Melvin, Terry Oshrin, Lily Pourat, Judy Salinsky, Grace 
Swanson, Janet
Weinstein, Nancy Atherton West, Marissa Wright, Cheryl DeLain (acting 
for Jeff Brosbe).
ABSENT: Jeff Brosbe, Ellen Cramer, Lynn Ely, Julie Harris, Sandy Heath.
President’s Notes - Linda asked if there was a motion to accept the minutes 
as submitted from
the September meeting.
Motion: Karen Fidel moved to accept the minutes; Cheryl DeLain second-
ed; minutes from
September were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial summary report 
(previously
emailed to all BOD members). Balance Sheet as of September 30 showed a 
profit of
$3,953.87.
Motion: Carol Korfin moved to accept the Financial Report; Karen Fidel 
seconded; Financial
Report was unanimously approved.
Membership - nothing to report.
Fundraising - Sharon Hoffman reported that Mother’s Day event planning 
meetings will begin
next month. Four homes are already committed, and the bank conference 
room is secured for
artist registration.
Publicity - Grace Swanson reported on the upcoming reception November 
23rd. There will be
no featured artist but there will be awards for the Small Image show.
Social Media - Judy Salinsky reported the results of her research into the 
KPBS Visual Arts
Briefing program. Judy reviewed for the BOD the details and cost of the 
program. The
Mother’s Day event draws from a broader geographical audience than gen-
eral gallery visits/
sales, and the ticketing process makes record of “where did you hear about 
us”. Grace
Swanson suggested for these reasons that the Mother’s Day budget may be 
appropriate for
this investment since we can measure the return. Sharon Hoffman will take 
the action item to
the Mother’s Day committee to decide.
Social Media (Website Improvement progress) - Judy Salinsky and Carol 
Korfin reported on
numerous improvements to the website that are ongoing. Improvements for 
use on a
smartphone, better sliding picture and banner, and methods to auto feed 
posts to facebook
and instagram were reported. Carol reported successful progress working on 
the contact page
and efforts to further “humanize” our site.
Motion: Grace Swanson moved that as Board members we should each get 
a portfolio page;
Janet Weinstein seconded; the motion was passed.
Calendar Report - Carol Korfin reported that calendar management is gener-
ally going
smoothly. Reminder to all members that when you hire someone for your 
assigned time slot
you must let Carol know. Carol reported that it was decided at the Gallery 
Committee meeting
that retraining of members for gallery operations will begin in small groups, 
with Linda

Melemed helping prioritize the groups.
Wall Report - Deborah Buffington reported that the next wall rotation is 
November 20/21 due to
the Thanksgiving holiday. Deborah will communicate the following to all 
wall renters prior to
the rotation: If you need to print labels at the gallery let Deborah or the wall 
staff know for
support; shared wall space renters are encouraged to work together for 
determination of
position and timing of rotation/hanging.
Floor Report - Lily Pourat reported that we are looking for more artists, 
particularly small works/
sculpture. We are losing a couple of artists after the holidays. Lily Pourat 
will discuss with the
Gallery Committee ways to possibly improve use of floor space to allow for 
larger works/
sculptures to be displayed.
Jobs Report - (Cheryl DeLain acting for Jeff Brosbe) Cheryl reported that 
her outreach to nonactive
Guild members has resulted in three new jobs being filled. Currently there is 
only one
job open and that is Gallery Lighting Assistant. Both Judy Salinsky and 
Marissa Wright offered
to act as backups in the Gallery Lighting Assistant role.
Monthly Show - It was reported that Jill Svendsen Treadwell will continue 
to supervise the
monthly show for the next two months. Cheryl Ehlers has offered to take 
over in January.
Motion: Grace Swanson moved to accept Cheryl Ehlers as the incoming 
Monthly Show Chair
beginning in January; Terry Oshrin seconded; the motion was passed unani-
mously.
Gallery Chair Report - Terry reported that there is concern about the wine 
table location at
receptions blocking views and access to the cubes behind the beverage 
setup. The Gallery
Committee will address options for a better location of the wine setup.
Carol Korfin reported that an Amazon Prime account has been opened for 
the gallery. This will
give the gallery free shipping and also Amazon Prime music, a savings of 
>$200 since Pandora
is cancelled. Carol asked that all members who use Amazon to purchase 
personal items use
Amazon Smile on behalf of Off Track Gallery so that the gallery receives a 
percentage of all
expenditures. This will be communicated in the newsletter to all members.
Hospitality - Marissa Wright, nothing to report.
Website - reported on under Social Media, above.
Newsletter - Sharon Hoffman reported newsletter is on schedule, nothing to 
report.
Jury note - Lily Pourat reported that there will be no jury meeting in No-
vember. The next jury
opportunity will be the second Friday in January. Lily is working with Judy 
Salinsky to set up a
jury/critique class for jurors prior to that time.
Motion: Janet moved to adjourn the meeting; Linda Melvin seconded. All in 
favor, meeting
adjourned 11:08.
Submitted by Nancy Atherton West, Secretary
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San Dieguito Art Guild
Board Of Directors Meeting Minutes
US Bank, Encinitas
November 25, 2019
Call to order: 10:00 by Linda Melvin, President.
IN ATTENDANCE: Deborah Buffington, Julie Harris, Sharon Hoffman, 
Linda Melemed, Linda
Melvin, Terry Oshrin, Lily Pourat, Judy Salinsky, Grace Swanson, Janet 
Weinstein, Nancy
Atherton West, Cheryl DeLain (acting for Jeff Brosbe).
ABSENT: Jeff Brosbe, Ellen Cramer, Lynn Ely, Julie Harris, Sandy Heath.
President’s Notes -
Motion: Linda Melvin moved to accept the minutes from the October meet-
ing; Linda Melemed
seconded. Minutes from September were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report - Linda Melemed presented the financial summary report 
(previously
emailed to all BOD members). Cash on hand as of October 31st was 
$152,528. Artist sales for
the year ended October 31st were $12,734 up from the prior year sales of 
$12,417. Net profit
Year to Date is $10,767 up from the prior year profit of $7,333.
Motion: Cheryl DeLain moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report; Janet 
Weinstein seconded.
Treasurer’s Report was unanimously approved.
Membership - Karen Fidel was absent; no report.
Fundraising - Sharon Hoffman reported that the first Mother’s Day event 
planning meeting was
held on November 15th with core committee members present. The artist 
application is ready
(with fee increased from $85 to $95) and many positions on the team are 
filled. Next planning
meeting is January 8th. Four or five houses have been committed, but still 
looking for one near
Bumann Ranch. Artist registration will take place January 16th and 18th, 
and two greeter
training sessions will be May 2nd and May 5th. The committee is still look-
ing for a
photographer for the booklet. There will be a $100 gift card to the Cohn 
group of restaurants
(costing $65 from Costco) for the raffle. Cheryl DeLain offered to ask the 
Cohn group if they
would donate the gift card for the raffle.
Publicity - Grace Swanson reported that the next reception will be in Febru-
ary. Staff needs to
stay until 9:30pm for the reception, since we have coordinated our reception 
time with Art
Night Encinitas, but staff have only been scheduled until 8pm. Carol Korfin, 
Calendar Chair,
will be notified so that she can adjust the staff hours for reception evenings. 
It was suggested
that while it’s busy during receptions it might be nice to have additional 
staff, like a “gopher” to
help with wrapping sold items, calling the artists whose work sold, and just 
providing extra
eyes on the gallery.
The topic of sculpture space was discussed with regard to rotating the work 
or not due to size
of works and available spaces. Linda Melvin suggested she would gather an 
appropriate
group of members at the gallery to look at options and make a recommenda-
tion.
Grace Swanson further reported that publicity for the December 14th bazaar 
is going well. The
volunteer of the year email will go out soon. And it was decided that for the 
Community Center
show in spring it will be Board Members only. Participants will support the 
reception(s) with

food and their presence.
Calendar Report - Carol Korfin was absent, no report.
Wall Report - Deborah Buffington reported that Hao Aiken has given her 60 
day notice and will
receive her deposit back. Constance Gibony juried in in April and will take 
Hal’s spot. (Note -
we will need a new graphics person when Hao leaves).
All payments from wall artists have been received.
Note: when contacting Deborah Buffington please use her home phone 
number, not cell.
Floor Report - Lily Pourat reported that all payments from floor artists have 
been received.
Jobs Report - (Cheryl DeLain acting for Jeff Brosbe) Jeff will be returning 
to his position mid-
December and Cheryl will support his transition back. Cheryl reported that 
her outreach has
resulted in six new jobs and more 3rd shift workers.
Linda Melvin posed the question - can wall/floor renters work the receptions 
in lieu of general
staffing? Some have expressed discomfort in working alone in the gallery 
and handling
money. It was agreed this is a gallery committee topic.
Monthly Show - Sharon Hoffman reported that although there was a lot of 
rain, the November
monthly show brought in 84 pieces of art for the small images show with 
25-30 regular
submissions! The gallery took in approximately $1200 with the show and 
sold roughly
$1300-1400 at the reception.
Gallery Chair Report - Terry Oshrin reported that there was no meeting this 
month.
Hospitality - Marissa Wright was absent. It was discussed that currently 
Marissa has a $250
budget per reception. Marissa works hard to make the budget work, even 
growing herbs in her
own garden to save the guild money.
Motion: Terry Oshrin moved to raise the reception hospitality budget to 
$300; Cheryl DeLain
seconded the motion. With one abstention, and zero nays, the motion was 
passed.
Newsletter - Sharon Hoffman reported that the newsletter is in progress. A 
discussion of
various “articles” in the Paint Rag and their effectiveness/timeliness led to 
brainstorming how
to ask visitors and buying customers to please review our gallery on Yelp. 
Judy Salinsky will
look into how we can text customers with a yelp review link after their visit. 
The Board
discussed various outreach methods and thanked Deborah Buffington for 
steering the
Daytripper bus tour guide to Off Track Gallery, where they now regularly 
send their tours!
Motion: Cheryl DeLain moved to adjourn the meeting; Janet Weinstein 
seconded. All in favor,
meeting adjourned 11:02.
Submitted by Nancy Atherton West, Secretary
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